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May 20, 2025

The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chairman Ranking Member
Committee on Appropriations Committee on Appropriations

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:

As you begin crafting the Fiscal Year 2026 Transportation, and Housing and Urban Development
bill, I respectfully request $250,000 in funding for the City of Dallas. The entity to receive
funding is the City of Dallas, located at 1500 Marilla St, Dallas, Texas.

The funding would be used to assess the safety along a 2.1 mile stretch of the Royal Lane
Corridor in Northeast Dallas. This project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will
address longstanding safety concerns along the road and enhance vehicle and pedestrian safety.

The project has a federal nexus because the funding is for purposes authorized by 23 USC 133.

[ certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate
family.

Thank you for your consideration of these requests.

Sincerely,

Vi

Beth Van Duyne (TX-24)

Member of Congress
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